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NOTICE – POTENTIAL DELAYS IN JUROR PAYMENTS 
 
 

 

The U.S. District Court for the Eastern District of Michigan (“Court”) is issuing this 

notice to apprise jurors of Judiciary operations and funding that may be affected by a 

lapse in appropriations, better known as a federal government shutdown.   

 

The Court will remain open during the government shutdown.  Jury trials can still take 

place and will require the service of jurors.   

 

Beginning October 18, 2025, payments for jury service may be delayed until a continuing 

resolution or appropriations bill funding the federal government is passed by Congress.  

Once funding has been approved, the Court will resume issuing payments and any unpaid 

juror fees will be processed and mailed. 

 

If a delay in payment would cause a significant financial hardship for you, please be sure 

to mention that during the selection process if you are called to the jury box. 

 

Thank you for your service and understanding as the Court manages the current lapse in 

appropriations. 

 

 
 

 

*************************** 
 

Kinikia D. Essix 

District Court Executive / Clerk of Court 
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